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Rector’s Reflections   
Dear Friends,  
 

“God reveals Godself in your life, as your life.”  (M.L. Spiritual Director)  
 

As we journey through this season of Lent, turning towards God (repentance), opening to God (prayer) 
and being a channel of God’s generosity (almsgiving), what are the places in our lives where God re-
veals Godself, as our lives.?  What are the blessings, struggles, questions and insights that are our 
lives in which God shows up?   
 

In the landscape of the church year, Lent can be seen as a desert or wilderness time. In her poem, 
“Wilderness Blessing” poet/artist Jan Richardson describes a “stripping down” to be exposed to that 
which grounds us.  With her poignant words and evocative images, she reminds us of the presence of 
the Holy at the ground and core of our being and of the way God is present in the spaces we allow and 
create.   
 

As we continue for the next few weeks of Lent, on our way to Holy Week and Easter, my prayer for us 
all is a continued awareness of “God in our lives, as our lives” and the blessing of the wilderness we 
inhabit in these days.  
 

Lenten Blessings,  
 

Mother June 
 
Wilderness Blessing 
Let us say this blessing began whole and complete upon the page. 
And then let us say that one word loosed itself and another followed it in turn. 
Let us say this blessing started to shed all it did not need, that line by line it returned to the ground from 
which it came. 
Let us say this blessing is not leaving you, is not abandoning you 
to the wild that lies ahead, but that it is loathe to load you down on this road where you will need to 
travel light. 
Let us say perhaps this blessing became the path beneath your feet, 
the desert that stretched before you, the clear sight that finally came. 
Let us say that when this blessing at last came to its end, 
all it left behind was bread, wine,a fleeting flash of wing. 
—Jan Richardson 



 

    

 

Curate’s Corner 
April 2019 

“What is your sending community?” 
“What stories do you bring with you?” 
“What do you need or hope to bring back to your sending community?” 
 
Now breathe. Close your eyes and inhale-two-three. Hold that breath, and release-two-three.  
 
For forty-eight hours or so, I participated in two workshops put on by the ARC Collaborative for 
Theopoetics in Oakland, CA at the end of March. What is theopoetics you might ask? Well, that’s 
an open conversation. It’s a conversation. It’s a collection of stories. It’s a different approach to talk-
ing about God and God’s action in the world than the sometimes strict rules of formal theology al-
low. It is a set of tools to help us listen to God’s work in Scripture, in our own stories, and in the sto-
ries of those near and far. I am grateful that I was able to participate in this conference, and I hope 
to bring some of these practices and stories to our community here in Lorain County, especially as 
we ask ourselves how God is calling us to be faithful. How can we be better disciples? How do our 
lives point to the Cross and to the empty tomb? 
 
The opening questions are a paraphrase of the questions that began our pre-conference, 
“Deepening Circles.” I wonder if they might help each of us find ourselves more deeply in God’s 
work of reconciliation with the world. Which communities have sent us—into the world, into the 
church, into our particular workplaces? What stories of pain and joy, of trauma and healing, do we 
bring with us? When we come to the altar where God assures us of God’s presence and God’s very 
own body, how can we take that to our sending communities? As we continue on the Way of Love 
this Lent and Easter, may God deepen our circles here in Lorain County, binding us more fully to 
one another in love. May our hearts be open to God’s presence both within our parishes, and in our 
neighborhoods, and in the places we might overlook. May God’s Spirit continue to lead us into all 
truth, and may we be faithful witnesses to the Resurrection of Jesus, who gives us new life. 
 
Thank you for your continual support of the ministry of the Episcopal Church here in Lorain County. 
Thank you for caring for our children and youth. We have a lot going on – VBS preparation contin-
ues, Youth Group (almost) every Sunday evening, worship class on alternate Sundays for 3
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graders, and our Lenten Fish Fries. So many ways for us to bear witness to God’s love for each of 
us. I am grateful for your companionship and leadership in all of it. 
 
Faithfully,  
 

Greg+ 

      Planning St. Andrew’s Future 
March 24, 2019  

 
 

First meeting of the Strategic Planning Task Force.—Review the current Mission Statement and 
 revise or develop a new one based upon suggestions provided by the parish. 
 Set date(s) for meetings. 
Second meeting – Continue the above process if not completed or develop a Vision Statement 
Other meetings – Develop three clear measurable 5 year goals and objectives. 
 Develop the steps to get there through Backward Planning. 
     Determine the resources required. 
 Finalize and document  plan and submit to the vestry by Septenber 1 . 



 

 

 

 

 

How Things Work at St. Andrew’s 
 

Good communication is a key element in the health of a church.  Making sure that everyone who needs to 
know specific information has a way to easily access that information is not only good organizational prac-
tice but is an act of hospitality and welcome.  Listed below are some of the “ways things work” at St. An-
drew’s.  What else would you like to know?   
 

How to reserve a room for an event for your family or organization.  
St. Andrew’s has space available for private events as well as events for organizations.  Special rates are 
provided for parish members to use the lounge, kitchen, parish hall etc. as a venue for birthday parties, 
family reunions and other celebrations.   Members of the larger community can also hold events here. 
Contact Parish Administrator, Diane Linch by calling 440-322-2126 or via email at of-
fice@standrewselyria.org for reservation forms and paperwork.   
 

How to learn more about the Episcopal Church.   
Attend the Sunday Morning Adult Faith Formation Class 
Make an appointment with one of the clergy for a 1:1 conversation. 
Read “Welcome to the Episcopal Church” by Chris Weber 
Check out the Episcopal Church website at https://www.episcopalchurch.org/ 
Sign up for a Confirmation Class held in conjunction with a Bishop’s Visit 
 

How to get an event on the church calendar. 
Check the online calendar at www.standrewselyria.org to determine availability.  Contact Parish Adminis-
trator, Diane Linch by calling 440-322-2126 or via email at office@standrewselyria.org .   
 

How to put a name of someone on the prayer list.   
St. Andrew’s maintains an ongoing prayer list printed in the weekly worship bulletin. Parishioners are en-
couraged to pray for those on the list during private devotions as well as in corporate worship.    The peo-
ple and circumstances on the list are automatically listed for one month.  After one month, they can be re-
listed continually by a phone call or email to Parish Administrator, Diane Linch by calling 440-322-2126 or 
via email at office@standrewselyria.org.  This is also the method for putting a name or circumstance on 
the prayer list for the first time.   
 

How to arrange for memorial or honorary flowers or a memorial candle.  
Flowers on the altar or a candle at the tabernacle (sacred place where consecrated elements are kept) are 
ways that people sometimes remember or honor loved ones or special celebrations.  You can arrange for 
flowers (usually $35) or a candle (usually $5) by contacting Ellen Otis, Altar Guild Team Chair.   
 

How to get someone's name on the birthday list and/or anniversary list.   Each September when 
the Parish Directory is updated, opportunities are made to update contact information as well as birthdays 
and anniversaries.  During the program year, call or email to Parish Administrator, Diane Linch by calling 
440-322-2126 or via email at office@standrewselyria.org to make changes or update.   
  

How to find out what is happening at St. Andrew’s. 
St. Andrew’s has several avenues of communication about activities and events.  The Carillon, monthly 
newsletter, is available via email or by snail mail.  The weekly “E-news” , usually distributed on Thursdays, 
the calendar portion of the weekly worship bulletin, the church website www.standrewselyria.org and the 
St. Andrew’s Facebook Page, are all ways information about St. Andrew’s, including activities and events, 
are publicized.  If you are not receiving the Carillon or E-news, call or email to Parish Administrator, Diane 
Linch by calling 440-322-2126 or via email at office@standrewselyria.org to confirm your contact infor-
mation.   
 

How to find out what is happening in the Diocese of Ohio. 
Sign up for the e-newsletter at https://dohio.org/sign-up 
Sign up to receive the Church Life magazine https://dohio.org/news-publications/church-life-magazine 
Check out the Diocese of Ohio Website www.diohio.org 
Attend Diocesan Convention in November (open to all) 
 

What else would you like to know about?  Email Rev. June Hardy Dorsey at revjunehd@gmail.com 
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Holy Week and Easter Day  
Schedule at St. Andrewõs  

April 14 — Palm Sunday   

8:30 am Blessing of the Palms and Palm Sunday Liturgy 

9:30 am Christian Formation for all ages 

 10:30 am Blessing of the Palms and Palm Processional  

with Palm Sunday Liturgy 
 

April 18 – Maundy Thursday  

7 pm Holy Eucharist with Foot Washing and Stripping of the Altar 
 

April 19 – Good Friday  

Noon – Ecumenical Good Friday Service  

7 pm – Good Friday Service  
 

April 20 – Holy Saturday   

10 am Altar Guild Prayer Service 

   7:30 pm Easter Vigil at Christ Church  

162 South Main Street, Oberlin 
 

April 21 — Easter Day  
9:30 am Festival Holy Eucharist  

followed by Easter Brunch 
______________________________________________ 

An invitation to The BISHOP'S ANNUAL APPEAL   Coming soon to your 
home…. 
Bishop’s Annual Appeal multiply ministries. 
Through the Bishop’s Annual Appeal you are feeding the hungry, giving comfort to those who are 
struggling, developing leaders, strengthening the church, and changing scores of lives every day. 
Your gifts support clergy and lay formation opportunities, youth mission trips and leadership 
development, and outreach to the community. 
 

It is a primary source of funding for Episcopal Community Services (ECS), which provides funds for 
parish-based outreach ministries that feed the hungry, educate children and young adults, provide 
spiritual freedom for people who are in prison, give hope to those who are struggling, and carry out 
God’s work in creative and inspired ways. Such programs provide crucial assistance to those in 
need. At the same time, they allow us to embody our Christian values and grow together spiritually. 
Funds raised through the Appeal also help to underwrite mission trips and leadership development. 
They provide summer internships for high school and college students, and help to train and place 
newly ordained clergy. 
 

It is only through your continued support that we are able to make such a difference in the lives of so 
many, extending to them God’s love and changing their worlds in ways that may most fully be 
measured by God’s gratitude. 
 

St. Andrew’s regularly receives funds from the Bishop’s Annual Appeal for outreach, mission and 
youth ministries.  A mailing will be coming to your home in the next few weeks but if you have 
questions or would like more information before your material arrives, please contact 
Laura Hnat, Chief Development Office  lhnat@dohio.org or 216-774-0463 



 

DON’T MISS OUT!  
RESERVE YOUR TICKETS NOW! 

This year’s St. Andrew’s Night at Progressive Field will 
be Friday, May 17th.  The Indians will be hosting the 
Baltimore Orioles. Tickets are $17.  You need to re-
serve tickets no later than APRIL 14

th
 by contacting 

Amy Kellogg.  Payment will be due when tickets are 
delivered.  For more information, feel free to contact 
Amy. (akellogg@bakerlaw.com or 440-937-1812).  

____________________________________________ 
 
Mystery! Do you know Aida Washington?  The St. 
Andrew’s Quilt Group received a letter of appreciation 
from Aida’s friend, Kelley Crist. Aida had passed after a 
10 year battle with cancer and last December her 
shawl was gifted to Kelley. Our St. Andrew’s shawls 
have been gifted to many recipients during our 22 
years of outreach ministry. 
~Donna Quisenberry, Pat Lehman, and the St. An-
drew’s Quilt Group 
____________________________________________ 

 
Wednesday Nights in Lent 

Mid- Week Lenten Worship,  
Supper and Program 

6 pm Worship 
(Holy Eucharist 4- 10 

Contemplative Quiet Prayer Service 4- 3) 
6:30 pm Simple Supper 
7: 00 pm Lenten Study 

St. Andrew's Lenten Fish Fry 
Dinners are being served from 5:00-

7:00 pm every Friday during Lent (except 
Good Friday.)  Fish, shrimp or half/half  
dinners will include French fries and 
coleslaw, coffee, tea, or milk $12.00.   
Half-dinners are $7.00   Cheese piz-
za, and mac and cheese $5.00 
Pop will be available from the vending 
machine. 
________________________________ 
 
Looking Ahead to VBS 2019 
Vacation Bible School June 24 - 28, 
2019  
June 23 – VBS Commissioning Sunday,   
June 30 – VBS Sunday 
________________________________ 
 
Easter Lilies. It is time to be thinking 
about Easter lily memorials.  If you have 
requested memorials in past years, they 
will continue. If you have not previously 
requested memorials, but are interested 
this year, please call the church office at 
322-2126 before April 8. The cost is 
$35.00. 
________________________________ 
 
April Restaurant Night. Saturday, 
April 13th at 5:00 pm. Romano's  
Macaroni Grill, 25001 Country Club 
Boulevard, North Olmsted. Come for 
great food & Fellowship.  



Register for Summer Camp at Bellwether Farm 
 
Bellwether Farm offers a traditional overnight summer camp where school-
age children can immerse themselves in fun, engaging activities. These 
programs will seek to teach healthy social, nutritional, and environmental 
practices, while providing a safe context in which to encounter God's beau-
tiful creation. Campers will have an opportunity to learn about organic gar-
dening, animal care, and creative cooking. They will also participate in tra-
ditional camp activities including swimming, canoeing, arts and crafts, fish-
ing, field games, and archery. The Bellwether Farm staff is invested in the 
life of every camper, seeking to inspire future generations to become pas-
sionate leaders in the world around them.   
 
Registration is now open. www.dohio.org 
Summer Camp Dates: 
Week 1: June 17 - 22; For children who have completed grades 1-12 
Week 2: June 24 - 29; For children who have completed grades 2-12 
Week 3: July 1 - 6; For children who have completed grades K-12 
Week 4: July 8 - 13; For children who have completed grades K-12 
Week 5: July 15 - 20; For children who have completed grades K-12 
We are also seeking camp counselors. If you or someone you know may 
be interested, please fill out the application online. 

April Birthdays 
Doris McDonough     1 

Sara Heginbotham     3 

Chip Heginbotham     4 

Nancy Meyers     8 

Joan Van Wormer   14 

Peggy Casselberry   14 

Ella Panchak    14 

Joshua Watson   16 

Tim Knapp    18 

Caitlin Dukes    18 

Matthew McCartney   20 

Cora Secaur    22 

Michelle Wilson   22 

Megan Quisenberry   27 

 

Happy Anniversary 
David & Cathy Whalen    12 
John & Catherine Heck   27 

Did You Know….. 
 

In 1885, a young 31-year-old Margaret “Maggie” Juliet Franklin (a wife and 
mother of two), was seeking a deeper, more passionate relationship with 
Christ and His church.  She convened her Bible study group at Church of the 
Holy Sepulchre in Manhattan on Easter Eve.  The purpose of the meeting 
was to “arouse their interest and urge their cooperation as a class of workers 
for Christ and His church.”  On that night in 1885, what would become known 
as “The Order of the Daughters of the King,” was born.  Today, over 130 
years later, He is still moving among us, fanning the flames of our ministry 
and drawing all His “Daughters” to a closer, more personal relationship with 
Him through our dedication to prayer, service and evangelism. 
 

The Order of the Daughters of the King® is an order for women who are com-
municants of the Episcopal Church, churches in communion with it, or 
churches in the historic episcopate. Reaffirming the promises made at Bap-
tism and Confirmation, a Daughter pledges herself to a life-long program of 
prayer, service and evangelism. She receives support in this commitment 
from a worldwide community of like-minded women. In solidarity with one an-
other, all Daughters everywhere make the same promises upon their admis-
sion to the Order: 
 

ϊ To obey the two Rules of The Order: the Rule of Prayer and the Rule of Ser

 ice. 

ϊ To offer at all times loyal aid to our clergy and parish to spread Christ’s king

 dom. 

ϊ To wear faithfully the cross of The Order. 

ϊ To work for the purposes of The Order as God may give us the opportunity. 
 

Would you like more information about the Daughters of the King? Just reach 
out to Diane Follet, theorygirl45@gmail.com, 484-809-1426.  She will gladly 
share her experiences with you and provide you any additional information 
you may request. 

mailto:theorygirl45@gmail.com


 

Please keep these people in your prayers:  
 

Our Spiritual Leaders      Our Friends 
Michael, our presiding Bishop  Christ Church, Oberlin 
Mark, our Bishop   Church of the Redeemer, Lorain 
Bill and Arthur, Assisting Bishops Emmanuel Lutheran Church, Elyria 
June, our Priest    Elyria First United Methodist Church 
Greg, our Curate   Avon United Methodist Church 
Jane, our Deacon    The Original Glorious Apostolic Church 
Joan, our Music Director  Redeemer Lutheran Church, Elyria 
 

Active duty military 
John Able, Stephanie Bacskay, Rose Buttle, Luke Colcough, Aaron Colcough, Dylan Donnelly, Charles Kellogg, Kim 
Reich, Gavin Schwan, Ryan Sumner, Ashley Augustine   
 

Those recently ordained 
Sally Goodall 
 

All Postulants and Candidates for Holy Orders in our Diocese  
 

Our Partner Dioceses  
The Diocese of Tonga and The Diocese of Belize 
 

Churches in our Mission Area 
St. Paul’s, Bellevue; St. Paul’s, Fremont; Christ Church, Huron; Redeemer, Lorain; St. Paul’s, Norwalk; Christ Church, 
Oberlin; St. Thomas, Port Clinton; St. Paul’s, Put-in-Bay; Grace, Sandusky; Old Trinity, Tiffin. 
 

Long term illnesses/injuries 
Kathy Inderrieden (Karen Blair’s daughter) 
 

At home  
Zen Fitzgerald, Virginia Larson, Lynn Mand, Verne Potter, Ruth Smith, Doris McDonough, Sally Ruth, Barbara Tobin, 
Robert Wilson 
 

Illness, surgery, challenges, concerns  
2/3/2019 Mary Millinder (Jane McDonald’s daughter) 
2/17/2019 Hannah Ritchie (daughter of Scott Ritchie, friend of Gary Pressnell) 
3/3/2019 Retta Reynolds 
3/3/2019 Monica Sansom and the Monschein Family (Amy Kellogg) 
3/10/2019 Michael McKenna (Karen Blair) 
3/17/2019 Lynn Mand 
3/17/2019 Phyllis Payne 
3/24/2019 Molly Richeson and the Stone Family (Amy Kellogg) 
3/24/2019 Donna Quisenberry 
3/24/2019 The Warden Family in the death of their son 
 

Those who have died 
1/6/2019 Joseph Weiss 
3/3/2019            Joan Monschein (Amy Kellogg) 
3/24/2019 Ken Stone (Amy Kellogg) 

 

St. Andrew’s will welcome Bishop Mark Hollingsworth, Jr. on June 9th, 2019  
There will be one service at 9:30 on the day of the Bishop’s visit. Bishop Hollingsworth will preach 
and preside in worship and Confirm, Receive or acknowledge the Reaffirmation of Faith of those 
presenting themselves for those rites.  Those who are interested in Confirmation, Reception, or 
Reaffirmation should talk to Rev. June or Rev. Greg for more information.  
 

June 9th promises to be a great day of celebration and affirmation at St. Andrew’s!    
 



Sunday Worship Schedule 
 
Sunday Schedule 
8:30 Quiet Holy Eucharist 
 

9:30 Christian Formation 
 
10:30 Holy Eucharist/Music/
Children’s Sermon 
- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  
Easter Worship 9:30 am. 
Easter Brunch after service 

300 Third Street, Elyria, Ohio  44035-5618 

Phone 440.322.2126     

office@standrewselyria.org 

 

St. Andrew’s Episcopal Church 

300 Third Street 

Elyria, OH 44035 

http://www.saintandrew-elyria.org/

